
 

  

 

          

  

 

 
 
                                      
          9th September 2022 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 

Welcome 

Welcome back from all the staff at Hollinswood Primary School & Nursery. It has been great 
to welcome our new starters and to see all children start the school year so positively. 
Thank you for ensuring that they look so smart in their uniforms. 

It is with great sadness that yesterday we learned of the death of Her Majesty The Queen.  
Throughout her entire life, Her Majesty demonstrated through her work that she embodied 
our four key values: resilience, responsibility, respect and resourcefulness.  We will discuss 
this with the children as we reflect on her remarkable life.  

Updates for this term: 

• After school clubs 
Next week we will be sending out letters for after school clubs.  Please sign up in the 
usual way. Clubs will begin week beginning 19th September. 
 

• Curriculum 
Please have a look at our school website for our learning overviews for this term. These 
are in our class information section: 
http://www.hollinswoodprimary.co.uk/class-information 
These overviews will show you what your child will be learning in each subject. 
 

• 10 by 10 initiative 
Next week Telford and Wrekin will be launching a 10 by 10 initiative.  10 by 10 is a 
commitment to encourage children in Telford and Wrekin to take part in 10 life-enhancing 
activities by the time they are 10.  There is an award scheme for children who take part.  
We will send out a letter on Monday which provides more information of how to take part 
in the initiative. 
 

• Contacting school 
There are many ways you can contact school. They are: 
Telephone -  Bushell Office: 01952 386920 
   Farah Office: 01952 386930 
You can call any office for any reason. There is also an answer machine to leave 
messages in busy periods/out of office hours.  
Email -   Admin – a2200@taw.org.uk 
   Head – h2200@taw.org.uk  

 
Hope you have a lovely weekend and we look forward to seeing you all on Monday, 

Yours sincerely  
 
Mrs Osborne 
Headteacher          

 

Hollinswood Primary School and Nursery 
Headteacher: Mrs K Osborne BA Hons, PGCE. 
___________________________________ 
Dale Acre Way, Hollinswood, Telford, Shropshire TF3 2EP 

Tel: 01952 386920/386930 

Email: a2200@taw.org.uk / h2200@taw.org.uk  

Web: http://hollinswoodprimary.co.uk/  
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